
 

 

 
                           MOORESVILLE REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
July 16, 2013 

StageCoach Tavern 
 

Attending:   Mayor Crumlish, Councilpersons Mitchell, Sprader, and Barran  
Absent:   Councilperson McCrary, and Hensley 

           
 

• The meeting was called to order with a quorum.  
 

• Councilperson Sprader made a motion to approve June minutes.  Councilperson 
Barran seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
• Social Media/Website – no report 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that the option to purchase tickets for the Progressive 

Dinner is on the website. 
 

• Mayor Crumlish presented the financial report-see attached.  
 

• Floodplain – no report 
 

• Post Office – no report 
 

• Mayor Crumlish reported that to switch to Cooks for termite protection of the 
Brick Church will cost an initial $800 and yearly service will not change.  The 
Council decided to stay with the current service – Terminix.    

 
• Councilperson Barran made a motion to spend up to $1500 on Brick church 

repair.  Items mentioned to repair were pews, shutters, and door latch.  
Councilperson Mitchell seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
• Councilperson Sprader presented quote from Stuart South on cost estimate to 

maintain the front of the Brick Church and Post Office and move to a full year 
schedule and continuing Mondo in front of the Brick Church – see attached 
quote.  Councilperson Barran made a motion to spend up to $4500 for Brick 
Church landscaping.  Councilperson Mitchell seconded the motion and all 
approved.  Yearly maintenance option was tabled until next Board meeting.  

 
• Town Clerk Sprader will continue investigation of pursuing a grant application 

submission for the AL Department of Archives History grant on historical records 
preservation.   

 



 

 

• Mayor Crumlish reported that Town persons Bonnie Richardson and Jack 
McReynolds appointments to the Zoning Board of Adjustment will expire in 
September 2013. 

 
• Councilperson Sprader presented the idea of a town Christmas Door poster as a 

potential fundraiser.  Mayor Crumlish will contact interested photographers. 
 

• Councilperson Sprader made a motion to adjourn.  Councilperson Barran 
seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted,                                                                         
 Nikki Sprader 


